
  
  

  

Mayor of London and  

Commissioner of Metropolitan Police  

Meeting, 14 August 2019  
  

Sadiq Khan – Mayor of London 

Cressida Dick – Commissioner  

  

Supported by:   

Sophie Linden – Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime  

Steve House – Deputy Commissioner 

Siobhan Peters – Interim Chief Executive Officer, MOPAC 

Nick Bowes – Mayoral Director, Mayor’s Office 

David Bellamy – Chief of Staff, Mayor’s Office 

 

  

1. Tackling Violent Crime Update  

The Mayor was provided with an update on the work of the Violent Crime Taskforce, 

the progress being made by the Violence Reduction Unit and MOPAC’s work on 

tackling violent crime. 

  

2. Notting Hill Carnival 

The Commissioner advised the Mayor of the security and policing arrangements planned 

for Notting Hill Carnival. The Deputy Mayor also provided an update on other aspects 

of the organisational arrangements in place for the event. 

 

3. Home Office Front Line Review 

There was a discussion of the Home Office review of front line policing, its key 

messages and the Met’s plan for addressing the issues identified.   

 

4. New Government 

The Mayor provided an update on the correspondence he had sent to the Ministers in 

the new Government and the key messages he conveyed. There was a discussion of the 

additional police officers announced by the government, the new National Policing 

Board and the Home Affairs Select Committee report. 

 

5. Brexit 

The Mayor was updated on the Met’s preparations for Brexit. 

 

6. Operational Update  

The Commissioner provided an update on operational issues. 

  

_______________________________  


